
Town of Fairfax 

 

Minutes of  

Fairfax Parks and Recreation Commission  

Monday, May 13, 2019 

7:00 p.m.  

Youth Center 

16 Park Road 

 

PARC Commissioners in attendance:   Chris Borjian, Alexis Lynch, Dennise Abad. Staff 

in attendance:  Maria Baird, Recreation & Community Services Manager, Events; Anne 

Mannes, Recreation & Community Services Manager, Programs.  Others in attendance:  

Richard Sloan, Doug Gorley, Pacific Playgrounds 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.    

 

The minutes of the April 15th meeting were approved.  

 

.New Business 

 

1. Peri Park playground renovation project-Doug Gorley attended the meeting to 

sell components that are needed for the Peri Park new playground structures.  His 

company, Pacific Playgrounds, will sell events separately, without having to 

install them.  The structures that are being requested for the small playground 

include:  climbing wall, log climber (this will be built so no need to order); ramp 

(this will be built so no need to order); wobbly bridge (this will be built so no 

need to order).   The structures that are being requested for the big playground 

include:  swivel bridge, rings, and climbing wall.  The group looked over the 

catalogs and picked out 5 specific structures, and asked Doug to get back to them 

on the pricing.   The structures are:  Lily Pad Weave, Trapeze Ring Ladder 5 ft., 

Concentration Climber, 4 ft. gated, Concentration Climber, 6 ft. gated, and 

Concentration Climber, 8 ft. gated. 

 

Peri Park clean-up & fundraiser-The May 18th Peri Park clean-up event is 

scheduled for 10 a.m. The hot dog bbq fundraiser with the firefighters will begin 

at 12 noon.   Dennise will sell t-shirts & tote bags outside of the Community 

Center. 

 

2. Citizen of the Year award- Maria distributed an application form she created 

using existing forms from the City of San Rafael and the City of Novato.  Alexis 

suggested removing the question “What obstacles has this person faced in 

carrying out their work”.  Maria will then have Camille re-format the form and 

send it to Mayor Barbara Coler for approval.  The form will be released on June 

1st, posted on the Town’s website.  The deadline for submittals will be August 1st.  

PARC will look over the applications at its August meeting, and then forward to 

the Mayor for selection in September. 

 



3. Measure A Representative – Chris Borjian attended the Measure A meeting on 

April 22nd.  He was happy to report that the $10,000 allocated for the bike pump 

track was diverted to the Peri Park Renovation Project, bringing the overall total 

to $80K in funds for the Peri Park Playground Renovation Project (over a 3 year 

funding period). 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.  The next meeting was scheduled for June 

10th. 

 


